
Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting 
Minutes 

June 8, 2017 

 Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 

Announcements: 

*The Board meeting will be Thursday, June 15 at Maravilla. 
*Linda introduced outgoing and incoming Board members that were present. 
*Francine Smith, Workshop Coordinator, announced there were a few spots left on 
Friday, June 9 for the workshop. 
*Sue Kadner announced that the Opportunity Quilt ticket sales were progressing well.  
She urged members to take tickets and turn in ticket sale money by December.  She 
also urged members to read the e-blasts that are sent prior to the meeting, especially 
regarding refreshment requests. 
*Debbie Haeberle is chairing the July picnic which is on July 13, 2017, beginning at 5:30 
P.M. in our usual meeting hall at the church.  There will be no Treasure Table or Library 
check out, but there will be the Library Book Sale.  If your last name begins with A-H 
bring a salad for 6-8 people, and if your last name begins with I-Z bring a main dish for 
6-8 people. Dessert will be provided.  Debbie thanked everyone for the toilet paper rolls, 
and urged members to wear red, white and blue to the picnic. 

Committee Reports: 

Community Quilts:  Carol Barringer 
Carol reported that 17 Fidget quilts had been turned a total of 71.  Fifteen Fidget quilts 
will go to the Friendship Center, and 50 to Visiting Nurses and Hospice Care.  She 
thanked all members for their support throughout her tenure as Committee Chair.  She 
reminded members that until there is a volunteer to head up the Community Quilts 
Committee, there will be no batting available from the storage unit.  Carol then read a 
thank you note from a recipient of a Veteran quilt, and Pamme Mickelson shared a story 
about a recipient as well.  

Block of the Month:  Marty Frolli 
The winner of the June Block of the Month was Kiki Hutchings. She takes home 27 
“Star of Hope” blocks. “Roman Square” is the BOM for July.  Marty urged anyone 
thinking about taking the BOM position for next year to help them during the meetings 
and find out what the position entails.  At the July meeting there will be prizes for the 
most blocks made each month, as well as most blocks made for the year. 



Show and Tell: 
Suzanne Ahn 
Kathy Piasecki 
Helena Kennefy 
Michelle Garbarino 
Edalee Kuhn 
Debbie Haeberle 
Darilyn Kisch 
Barbara MacCallum 
Nancy Miller 

Break – Break and Refreshments 

Door Prizes:  Elizabeth Jenquin 
The winners of the baskets were: 
#1     Karen Pickford 
#2     Julie Mock 
#3     Sue Orfila 

Program: “The Language of Flowers” 
Speaker:  Catherine Redmond 

Catherine’s lecture featured a wide variety of floral quilts she related to different flowers 
in a garden.  She showed her beadwork, embroidery, and machine quilting on each quilt 
and explained her process of working with those embellishments. 
  
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM. 

Respectfully submitted: 
Sue Orfila for Carole Kennedy 
Recording Secretary 


